
New Business Item 24-35 
Introduced April 25, 2025
Approved April 25, 2025 

TITLE: The Hawaiʻi Teacher Standards Board Executive Director’s Evaluation 
  Recommendation for 2024-2025 

The Hawaiʻi Teacher Standards Board (HTSB) has approved an overall performance 
rating of commendable for the Executive Director for the period of July 1, 2024, through 
June 30, 2025. This rating is based on the results of the attached evaluation, which 
includes feedback from all Board members, HTSB staff, and the Executive Director. 

HTSB also affirms the continued appointment of Felicia Villalobos as Executive Director 
for the 2025–2026 school year. 

Rationale/Background: 

Executive Director (ED) Felicia Villalobos demonstrates commendable leadership through 
her steadfast commitment to HTSB’s mission of ensuring highly qualified licensed teachers 
for Hawai‘i’s students. She leads with vision and integrity, proactively addressing teacher 
shortages through innovative approaches such as teacher apprenticeships and internships. 
Her ability to engage at both strategic and operational levels reflects her deep 
understanding of the complex systems impacting educator licensure and effectiveness in 
the state.

ED Villalobos empowers the HTSB Board and staff by fostering a culture of professionalism, 
collaboration, and respect. She communicates openly and effectively, keeping the Board 
well-informed while encouraging autonomy in decision-making. Her leadership style 
exemplifies transparency and inclusiveness, enabling the Board to fulfill its duties with 
clarity and purpose.

Under ED Villalobos’ direction, HTSB has significantly improved its internal systems, 
procedures, and communications, as seen through clear agendas, timely notifications, and 
responsive action on educator concerns. Her attention to detail in managing New Business 
Items and adherence to Hawaii Administrative Rules ensures HTSB operates with integrity 
and precision, enhancing public trust and accountability.

ED Villalobos is a strong advocate for educators, engaging with local and national 
stakeholders to elevate teacher voice and improve licensure pathways. Her participation on 
the Praxis Advisory Committee and presence at legislative hearings underscore her role as 
a knowledgeable and respected representative of HTSB. Her efforts to raise awareness 
about teacher shortages reflect not just advocacy but action-oriented leadership.

ED Villalobos is deeply committed to professional growth, both personally and for her team. 
She encourages attendance at national conferences, supports the advancement of NBCTs, 
and regularly assesses strengths and areas for improvement. While challenges remain in 
managing internal stress and communication with staff, her ongoing efforts to address these 
reflect a growth mindset and a desire to lead with empathy and excellence.



 

 
Cost:  
 
There is no cost associated with this NBI. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by:    Kristi Miyamae  
 
Referred to:       Budget, Personnel, and Strategic Planning Committee 



  



  



 



 

 

 



 

  



 



  



 



 



 



 

 

 

 

  



  



 

 

 



 

 



 

  



 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


